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F R O M 
PASTOR’S 
P E N 

year are in the month of Decem-

ber which, in itself, is somewhat 

unusual.  Maybe I am telling 

you something that you already 

know but just in case….. 

As we turn our hearts and 

minds to the holiday season I 

would like us to collectively 

take some time to reflect on the 

blessings we have had this year 

at Eden as well  as in our  

personal lives and 

give thanks to God 

for those things.  

Each of us will 

have a different im-

age of what to be 

thankful for I am 

sure, but for our 

church, first and 

foremost. I would 

have to say that I believe our 

125th anniversary celebration 

would be at the top of the list.  

How many churches in our area 

have had such a blessing to be 

serving God and our community 

for this length of time?  Most 

certainly this fact is a testimony 

to the people of God who have 

been a part of this congregation 

during these many years.   

In the book of 2 Corinthians 

Paul tells the people of Corinth, 

ñThanks be to God for his inde-

scribable gift.ò  I would like to 

say that to this congregation as 

well. Thanks be to God for all of 

you. You have been indescrib-

able gifts to me also.  

Even though many of our 

members this year have gone to 

be with the Lord we are a 

congregation which can give 

thanks to God for having had all 

of them here among us to love 

and to remember.  That in itself 

is an indescribable gift.   

Another way to receive 

God’s gift is to be aware of His 

own excellent generosity toward 

us.  What greater gift could we 

have been given than the gift of 

I t is hard to believe that it is already “that time” of the year.  I 
imagine you know what I mean.  Halloween has passed and 

now it is a quick ride into the holiday season.  This year Thanks-
giving comes late so because of that it is going to feel like only a 
short time before Christmas comes.  All the weeks of Advent this 

 
“Thanks be to God for his 

indescribable gift.” 
2 Corinthians: 9:15   
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His one and only Son who died 

for us?  An indescribable gift 

indeed.  

At this time of giving thanks 

for what we have been given in 

this world please do not forget 

what we have first been given 

by God.  An indescribable gift 

of love, mercy, grace, and a Son 

who died on the cross for us.  

What gifts to be sure.               \ 

I pray Godôs continued       

blessings to you all,                

and to your loved ones,            

as we enter into this 

most wonderful time in 

the church year.  A time 

of joy, thanksgiving,                   

and celebration. 

Pastor Linda 

Join us . . . 

On Sunday, December 8, 2013 
When we will celebrate  

Santa Lucia Santa Lucia   
during worship at 10:00am 

. . . then follow Santa Lucia  
 to the Fellowship Hall after worship 

for our  

Annual  

Carol Fest & Carol Fest &   
Scandinavian PotluckScandinavian Potluck  

A - L:  Main Dish 
M - Z:  Salads  

or your favorite Scandinavian Dish 
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Loving Christian Care  . . . 

. . . when youţre not there. 

IN HIS HANDS 
EDEN LUTHERAN SCHOOL 

Darlene Keaneman, Director 
951.683.7001 

director@edenlutheranpreschool.org 

T he staff at Eden Lutheran Preschool is thankful for the chil-
dren we work with everyday.  Their smiles and laughter 

remind us that we have so much to appreciate and be thank-
ful for.  As Thanksgiving draws closer the teachers will read 
stories about God’s many blessings and the ways others have 

shown their appreciation.  The 

precious works of art that will be 

created by the students are what 

memories are made of.   

Our annual School Thanks-

giving Feast will be on Novem-

ber 22, 2013 at 11:30 am.  The 

parents will sign up to bring 

items and the staff puts together 

a beautiful lunch.  The children, 

parents, staff and some members 

of the Eden Lutheran School 

Board sit down to eat together. If 

you would like to attend please 

let me know by November 15. It 

is a great event that we look for-

ward to every year.  

We would like to thank the 

quilting ladies for their generous 

donation of three quilts for our 

Back-to-School Fundraiser Nite.  

I would also like to take the time 

to thank all the church members 

that support us.  Our fundraisers 

would not be successful if we 

didn’t have you.  It is also truly 

wonderful to have so many peo-

ple willing to help with time and 

ideas.   

In His Service, 

Dar   
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SEPTEMBER COUNCIL  
HIGHLIGHTS 

PRESENT: 

Pastor Brown 

Derek Adkins 

David Grefe 

Lyle Hodgerson 

Michelle Larsen 

Marylou Ludwig 

James Sansom 

Marge Steinbrinck 

Paula Smith 

 

As there are new rules from the credit union that require the 

card users names Theon the debit cards it was MSC that pastor 

Linda Brown’s and Toni Douthitt’s  names be added.  It was 

also MSC to roll over the CDs in savings in the mission invest-

ment fund for another year.   

$3100 was approved for HVAC protective cages to be installed 

and painted, funds to come from the BIC line item. 

We are waiting for a price quote to repair gutters, overhangs, 

and damaged doors due to the storm. 

Tony will check with a lock repair vendor that we have used 

before about repairing the lock on the fellowship hall door near 

the bathroom. 

$600 was approved as trip expense reimbursement for Pastor 

Linda.  

Ę 
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PRESIDENT’S CORNER 
MARYLOU LUDWIG 
President of the Congregation 

Hello one and all.  

T he Holiday season is upon us and I am reminded of one 
the greatest gifts God gives us, TIME. We have three valu-

able things we must budget, Money, Energy and Time. Time 
can go slow as when waiting, or fly when we are having fun; 
the one constant is we never seem to have enough of it. We 

need time to work, for family, 

for self, and life seems to make 

more and more demands on our 

time. Here at Eden we are a 

volunteer organization where 

most tasks and activities are 

done by donated Time, and as 

president I cannot say how 

grateful I am to those that return 

to God this precious gift. Our 

financial gifts are needed and 

appreciated, but the time and 

energy given by members is 

what makes or breaks us. Serv-

ing on committees, setting things 

up, repairing and maintaining 

our aging property, I cannot 

mention you all. We are a busy 

congregation that takes a lot of 

effort, Thank you, thank you, 

thank you. 

As we move to the busy 

Holidays, let us all be thankful 

for those who make things 

happen here and consider how 

we can help. Remember many 

hands can make the task easier.  

Blessings,  

Marylou  
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The The ELCELCW Annual W Annual   
Christmas BazaarChristmas Bazaar  

 
Saturday, November 9, 2013 

9:00am - 12:00pm 

The holly is growing, the candles aglow, 

The bells are ringing just so you know 

That Christmas is coming, the Bazaar is near 

So join us in sharing some Christmas cheer  . . . 

Those bringing items other than Baked Goods for sale, please deliver them to the  

Fellowship Hall by Thursday, November 7.  Please price all items.  

Baked Goods should be brought on Friday, November 8. 
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Featuring:  

Christmas Café 
Æbelskivers or Pie & Coffee 

Bake Sale 
Gustatory Treats from Eden Finest 

Cooks 

Craft Sale 
Christmas & Everyday Treasurers 

Opportunity Drawin g 

Baby Quilt 

Bow-Tie Quilt 

& more ! ! !  
Tickets for the drawing will be available 

starting October 20 
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that you'd rather not eat?  Bring it to church to the kitchen refrig-

erator marked Homeless Lunch Supplies and we'll add some to the 

sack lunches we prepare every Thursday morning for the homeless. 
\ 

Thanks, 

Carol McAnern 

LEFTOVER HALLOWEEN CANDY . . .  

T here is still time to participate in Provident Banks Com-
munity Partnership Program ! !  At the end of the year provi-

dent will reward Eden with an annual donation.  Learn how you 

could be a part of this program: a Provident representative will 

be available for information and to answer  your questions in 

the fellowship hall after worship service on November 10. 

PROVIDENT REWARDS PROGRAM  

November 10, 2013 

 Pie Social 
Following in the Fellowship 

Hall 

Bring a Pie to Share 

Thanksgiving Eve 
Worship - 7:00pm 
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OUR EDEN FAMILY 

New Arrivals 

We Get  
Letters 

Dear Eden family, 

  My brother ,Richard, and I thank you 

very much for allowing him to park his RV 

in Eden’s parking lot while he was visiting 

me.  It made his visit possible. It was good 

to see him, and he was been a great help to 

me while he was here. 

God’s blessings to you all, 

Susan Downer 

Directory 
Changes 

GENE & NORMA MAAS 

15701 Washington Street 

Riverside, CA  92504 

Cell:  951-205-9205 

XAVIER NORMAN WAYNE DUNCAN 
Born:  

October 18, 2013 at 7:15 pm 

8lbs. 7oz. and 20 1/2" long 

in Logansport, Indiana 

Parents: Melinda Ross & Nick Duncan 

Sister: Theora Joy Ross 

Grandmother: Toni Douthitt SERENITY SKYE SVETE 
Born:   

September 17, 2013 

6 lbs. 9 oz. 

Parents:  Scott Svete & Ashley Rosenbloom 

Grandmother:  Nancy Svete 
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Please notify the office if your birthday or wedding anniversary is incorrectly listed, or missing.   
Our goal is to include everyone!  Thank you! 
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So faith, hope, love abide, 
these three; but the greatest 
of these is love. 

1 Corinthians 13:13 
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DON’T FORGET 
BIRTHDAY SUNDAY 

NOVEMBER 3, 2013 

  Toni Douthitt 

3 Christie Ann Bengtson 

 Emily Bengtson 

4 Steve Anderson 

6 Leonard Delgado 

 David Darwin 

 Troy Thibodeaux 

7 Sue Neil 

8 Teri Campbell 

 Patricia Sinclair 

 Heather Strong 

9 Patricia Grefe 

 Martin Silveira 

14 Pam Smith 

 Emma Martorano 

15 Jeffrey Fischer 

 Ken Roberts 

17 Melissa Downing 

19 Teri Vaske 

 Jered Stafford 

20 Dorothy Cutting 

 Angela Dewiel 

 Ellen Wilson 

21 Sheri Lyn Scott 

 
Krisiti Gallimore  

(nee Forster) 

22 Curtis Harris 

 Sandra Whitehead 

 Steve Lossing 

24 Janice Koch 

 Sophie Martens 

25 William Darwin, Jr. 

27 Joshua Seidel 

 Jerilyn Painter 

30 Nichole Smith 

 Marion Wilson 

14  Jack ♥ Michelle Kuhnast 

16  Albert ♥ Elise Maas 

  George ♥ Luana Snyder 

17  Ron ♥ Pam Smith 

  Jason ♥ Christina White 

20  Terry ♥ Lynda McClellan 

23 
 Michael ♥ Esther 
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Joined  
the Church  
Victorious 

KATHERINE IRENE FARNEY passed away on October 6, 2013.  She 

was born on June 18, 1910 Kiowa, Kansas and lived in Riverside, 

California for 28 years, previously in safe Pasadena and San Diego, 

California.  She was a member of Eden Lutheran church.  In her 

early years she was a concert violinist. 

Katherine was preceded in death by her husband of 40 years, Rex 

R. Farney, in 1980; her parents Edward E. and Lucy Strohmeier, and 

her brother Roy Strohmeier.  She is survived by her daughter Cathy 

Gans (husband John) of Buckeye, Arizona; her son, Dr. Gary R. 

Farney (wife Donna) of Riverside, California; sisters Estella Sneed 

and Edna Mae Broadlick; two grandchildren and two great-

grandchildren. 

KATHERINE IRENE FARNEY 
1910 ~ 2013 

A  WORKING COMPUTER . . . 

. . . is still needed for the front office.  If you have one that you 

are thinking of replacing or one that you no longer use, please let 

Toni know.  A computer in the front office makes it possible for 

volunteers to help Tony with her many tasks.  Thank you for your 

consideration.                                                                                         \ 

Toni Douthitt                                                         
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Remember   

! ! ! 

® 

Lock your car in 

the Parking Lot  

 

Park near a 

light at night  

Supper Club is 
no longer 
meeting 

 

Sack Lunch Fillers 
Eden½s Homeless Lunch   

Program can make use of 
any  fruit you may have, as 
well as any other food goody 

that you would like to       
donate. 

Call:   
Carol McAnern 

686.6443   

 

Indian  

Mission  

Please continue to save  

Campbell's Soup labels  

to benefit the Navajo  

Lutheran Mission.  

 

Please bring them on  

Sundays and place them  

in the big Campbell's  

can in the Narthex  

Messenger Deadline 
The deadline for any article/information for the 

Messenger is the 10th of every month.  If this date 

falls on a weekend the deadline will be the fol-

lowing Monday.  If Monday is a holiday, 

it will be the following Tuesday!   

Submit to Susan Downer via e-mail either as 

an attachment done in Word, Word Perfect, Pub-

lisher, OR as text in the main body of the e-

mail.  For those without a computer, submission 

can be made by giving copy to Toni in the Office 

or Susan. 

E-Mail:  iveecottage@aol.com  

Like to Drive?  Check out 

the Youth Activities & 

Volunteer  

PRAYER  C HAIN  
 

If you have any prayer           
requests, please call  

Ann Marie Sansom at: 
351.8139 

Call Ann Marie if you  would   
like to volunteer for the  

Prayer Chain. 

Attention ! ! !  Quilt Lovers 
 

Our quilting ladies can still use sheets for 
backing the quilts, and any material you are 
not using for quilt top squares.   They can 
also use 2 and 3 ply yarn of any color. 

Bring either of these items to the church any 
day:   

Monday - Friday  
9:00am - 12:00pm  

Please bring canned or 

non-perishable food for 

distribution to those less 

fortunate. 

Please Remember  
Our  

­FOOD            
 INGATHERING® 

on Sunday,  
November 0, 2013 

B u l l e t i n  B o a r d ċ
 ċ 
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like to volunteer for the  

Prayer Chain. 

Attention ! ! !  Quilt Lovers 
 

Our quilting ladies can still use sheets for 
backing the quilts, and any material you are 
not using for quilt top squares.   They can 
also use 2 and 3 ply yarn of any color. 

Bring either of these items to the church any 
day:   

Monday - Friday  
9:00am - 12:00pm  

PROPERTY  
MINISTRY 
Saturday  

November  0,  2013 

Mr. Tõs  

at 8:30am 

The Property Ministry cordially 
invites all of you to a no host 
breakfast.  The work party will 

meet after breakfast at the 

Church.  Please come and 
assist in any capacity you can!!  
Your help is needed and very 
much appreciated. 

Any questions, call:  David Grefe 

328.9267 

B u l l e t i n  B o a r d ċ ċ 
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the ELCW: 
a Community for all the 

Women of 
Eden Lutheran Church EDEN LUTHERAN CHURCH  WOMEN 

Handiwork  

Circle Meetings 
Rebecca-Rachel 

Monday 

NOVEMBER  25TH  , 10:00AM  

in the Brideõs Room 

Jean Zehms: 

Deborah 
Wednesday 

NOVEMBER  20TH  , 7:00PM 

at the home of:   

Carole Hodgerson 

8126 Townsend Dr. 

681.2798 

Ruth-Martha 
Wednesday,  

NOVEMBER  20TH  , 7:00PM  

at the home of:   

Bessie Forslund  

5957 Birch Street 

686.4301 

Musings from Marylou 
Hello Ladies,  

You still got me for two more Messengers 

(opps ! ! ! ). Carol Hodgerson will be our new 

President in January. Congratulations, I know 

Carol will do a great job. 

I am looking forward to the bazaar this month and all the 

goodies. I know it is a hectic time for us but what memo-

ries we can make working together. There is such joy 

when we work as one to serve God. 

I invite you to join Carol and I in wearing hats on the 3rd 

Sunday of the month. Let's bring back an old tradition.  

I am thankful for this chance to work with and share with 

each of you, not just this month, but through the year.    Ę 

Marylou 

New Officers 
President: Carol Hodgerson 

Vice President: Pat Sinclair 

Secretary: Marylou Ludwig 

Treasurer: Betty Jean Denham 
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u³t 

Greeters 
RUTH -MARTHA  CIRCLE  

NOVEMBER 3TH : 

Bessie Forslund  

&Darlene Dahl 

NOVEMBER 10TH: 

Ardyce LaPorte & 

Gloria Youngerman 

NOVEMBER 17TH: 

Norma & Gene Maas 

NOVEMBER 24TH: 

Liisa & John Kane 

Coffee Cart 
REBECCA - RACHEL CIRCLE  

NOVEMBER 3TH 

Pat Sinclair & 

Jean Zehms 

NOVEMBER 10TH 

May Givens & 

Betty Jean Denham 

NOVEMBER 17TH: 

Carol Latoof & 

Eloise Waldron 

NOVEMBER 24TH: 

Elise Maas & 

Esther DõAguiar 

Of Ghosties & Ghoulies, & Good 
Things to Eat 

I t was obvious a Halloween was close at hand as the 

women walked into the Fellowship Hall on Saturday, 

October 19.  The tables are covered with fall colored 

leaves and a wonderful variety of Halloween memorabilia.  

Pat Sinclair led us in devotions with a lovely poem titled 

òTHE  REFUGE OF THE  GLENó by Mary A. Summerline  

After a short business meeting, Donna Brodie, from 

Abundant Harvest, was introduced.  Abundant Harvest is 

an organic food distribution program, and Eden has signed 

up to be a distribution center for this area. 

Donna presented a number of ways of looking at nutri-

tion, including examples from the Bible and modern scien-

tific information.  She believes that if we eat wisely we will 

feel fantastic and the better able to do Godõs will and 

spread his love in the world. 

Numbered tickets were distributed for a drawing.  

Those people whose tickets were drawn received  gen-

erous samples of the produce that we could expect if we 

should subscribe to this program 

Donna also explained how the program works.  For 

those with a computer you can go to the program 

website, (note box to the right).  If you do not have a 

computer or prefer not using it you may call Donna and 

she will handle the subscription for you.  However, before 

the program can begin in this area a total of 100 subscrib-

ers is necessary.  That does not mean 100 subscribers 

from Eden, but hundred subscribers from the Riverside 

area. 

The produce distributed will be a mix of what is avail-

(Of Ghosties - Continued on page 15) 
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T his widely acclaimed bestseller is the magical, 

epic tale of an extraordinary man who arrives 

in New York in 1740 and remains . . . forever. 

Through the eyes of Cormack Oõ Connor - granted 

immortality as long as he never leaves the island of Man-

hattan - we watch New York grow from a tiny settlement 

on the tip of an untamed wilderness to the thriving 

metropolis of today.  And through Cormack's remarkable 

adventures in both love and war, we come to the cityõs bur-

ied secrets - the way it has been shaped by greed, race, and 

waves of immigration, by the unleashing of enormous 

human energies, and, above all, by hope.                               Ę 

Forever 
by Pete Hamill 

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 23, 2013 

10:00 AM  IN THE FELLOWSHIP HALL 

able in each season, this can give you an opportunity to 

try new things.  There are two sizes of boxes available.  

The standard delivery schedule would bring you your 

box every week, which would be picked up here at 

Eden on Thursday from 10:00 AM to 10:30 AM.  But it 

is also possible to schedule your delivery for every other 

week, this can be done online by going to the vacation 

section. 

There are brochures in the office for you to take home if 

you are interested in this program, or know of anyone else 

who may be interested.  You can also call Donna with any 

questions you have. 

Our meeting ended as always with a yummy brunch, 

this month provided by Ruth Martha circle.                           Ę 

(Of Ghosties . . . - Continued from page 14) 

 

Donna Brodie 

714.618.2612 

donna@victorywellness.com 

also 

Abundant Harvest 

www.AHOrganics.com  

mailto:Donna@victorywellness.com
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Ed e n  Yo u t h  h a p p e n i n g s  

Donõt forget: 

YOUTH  BIBLE  

STUDY   

Sundays at  

11:00am  

in the Youth 

Room.   

YOU WILL BE FED -  

BOTH PHYSICALLY 

AND SPIRITUALLY ! !  

EDEN AND TRINITY YOUTH EDEN AND TRINITY YOUTH 

COMBINE FOR FUN AT SKY COMBINE FOR FUN AT SKY 

ZONEZONE  

Members of Eden and Trinity Youth Groups got together on 

September 29th for an afternoon of sky high fun at Sky Zone 

Trampoline Sports Park in Riverside.  Pictured are three youth 

from Trinity and Edenõs own Nick Harris and the Baranowski 

Broõs (Joey, Ethan, and Noah) kept things hopping playing 

basketball and dodge ball on the trampolines as well as per-

forming some pretty awesome freestyle jump techniques. 

The fun continued later that week when on Friday, Octo-

ber 4th, Eden Youth and their friends and fiends along with 

brave adult chaperones ventured to Knottõs Scary Farm for a 

night of thrills 

and chills.   A 

big thanks to 

Derek Adkins 

who drove the 

youth to 

Knottõs in a 

rental van. 
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PETAL PUSHERS 

Saturday, December 28 

SERVICE PROJECT 

Saturday, November 23 
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Gift Card Fundraiser 
USE GIFT CARDS FOR YOUR EVERYDAY PURCHESES AND HELP  

EDEN’S HELPING HANDS AT THE SAME TIME. 

To purchase see Larry Subriar, Barbara Walters, James Sansom,  

Betty Jean Denham or Maggie Kimberly.   
Make your checks out to the Eden Lutheran Helping Hands when purchasing Gift Cards. 

November Helping Hands Projects 
with Riverside City Mission 

Saturday, November 23 - 7:30am 

Delivery of Food Boxes 

 

Come and help ! ! !  Many hands are needed ! ! !  

Eatinô with EdenEatinô with Eden  
The 1st Sunday of every month at 

Marie Callender's  

This month:  November 3, 2013 
Don’t forget to pick up your flyer and present it to the 

server when you place your order. 
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Helping Hands - Distribution 2013 
MONTH RECIPIENT  AMOUNT  

 TOTAL 
SPENT  

2012 TOTAL   $3,174.16 
Apr-13 Scrip: Pastor 275.00  275.00  

May-13 
Scrip: Pastor 240.00  

$290.00 
ELCW Mothers' Day Prizes 50.00  

Jun-13 Scrip: Pastor 420.00  420.00  

Jul-13 
Scrip: Pastor 305.00  345.00 

Scrip: Youth Pizza 40.00    

Aug-13 Scrip: Pastor 200.00  200.00  

Sep-13 Scrip: Pastor 200.00  200.00  

     

2013 TOTAL SPENT TO DATE  $2,515.00 

Helping Hands - Income 2013 
Month 

Eatin' w/ Eden 
 Scrip   Ralphs  

 Dona-
tions  

Other Sources   Total Re-
ceived  RESTAURANT  AMOUNT  EVENT  AMOUNT  

2012 TOTALS  849.14  1,809.02  195.46  828.00    150.43  $3,832.05 

Apr-13 Don Jose's 54.79 136.02          $190.81 

May-13 
California Pizza 

Kitchen 
62.58 188.83          $251.41 

Jun-13 Applebee's 52.02 149.42          $201.44 

Jul-13 
Marie  

Callender's 
79.03 65.83  39.20  20.00      $204.06 

Aug-13    95.63          $95.63 

Sep-13 Don Jose's 70.26 122.90 45.61        $238.77 

          

2013 
TOTALS TO 
DATE 

518.33  1,094.57  163.97    115.87   $1,892.74  
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S aturday, October 5, 2013, was the annual 
Lutheran Social Services Walk to End Poverty.  

The four individuals that participated in the walk 
from Eden Lutheran Church were Diane Davidson, 
Christina Boomsma, and Ervin & Joan Seidel. Kari 

LSS WALK-A-THON 

and Nicolette Rohr also walked 

with our group. The event began 

at Hope Lutheran Church with 

registration; putting on the walk-

athon tee shirts; getting water 

and receiving a prayer and bless-

ing for the walkers and the work 

of LSS by Pastor Jacob, Hope 

Lutheran.  

The time of this year's walk 

started earlier which helped 

before the day warmed up. Eve-

ryone was grateful for the water 

and cool drinks at Trinity 

Lutheran Church.   

At Eden Lutheran Church 

the walkers were treated to a 

brunch provided by Ardyce 

LaPorte, Nancy Liverman and 

Marge Steinbrinck from Eden's 

Service and Fellowship Minis-

try. 

Online donations have 

brought in some $2300.00 and 

another $1500.00 were received 

on walk day. Thrivent will do 

matching funds for this fund-

raiser. Eden's Team of four were 

the first walkers to arrive at Eden 

where prizes were given for 

numerous categories.  Carol 

Haffter, Hope Lutheran,  and 

Erv Seidel, Eden,  were the top 

fund raisers. Carol was also the 

oldest walker and one should 

never tell a ladies age so let's just 

say she its two years older than 

Erv Seidel. 

Helen Ross, LSS Area 

Director, informed everyone that 

Genesis House on Taft Street 

presently has no clients and is 

undergoing renovation to its 

eight apartments. When the 

apartments reopen, the clients 

will consist of 25% permanent 

residents, 25% veterans and 50% 

long term transitional living for 

men and/or women with chil-

dren.  

LSS also supports Amelia's 

Light transitional living program 

located at March Air Base, 

Moreno Valley.                   
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Other programs include Out-

reach Services, such as a com-

munity food pantry; donations; 

emergency transportation; af-

fordable housing referrals; coun-

seling and other local resources. 

Diane, Christina, Erv and 

Joan wish to thank all those that 

sponsored and contributed to this 

year’s successful LSS Walk to 

End Poverty.                               

 

"Not all of us can do great things. But we can do small things 

with great love."  

        

 Mother Teresa 
\ 

RE-CYCLE?  CONSIDER THIS 

O ne of our Eden church family members is asking for 
your help. Schera Harner's only monthly disposable in-

come comes from recycling bottles and cans.  

If you would like to help her 

out by donating your bottles and 

cans, you can either bring them 

to the church on Sunday or ar-

rangements can be made to pick 

them up from your home. Any 

amount of these items will be 

greatly appreciated and will en-

able Schera to meet her personal 

needs. Thank you for your con-

sideration.                                  \ 

Set your clocks back on 

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 2  

before you go to bed . .  . 
and wake up Sunday in 
time for church. 

A Timely Reminder 



EDEN LUTHERAN SCHOOL: 
Monday through Friday \ 6:30am to 6:00pm \  2 Years through Pre-K 
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The price for 2 arrangements is $45.00.  You may also 

donate only 1 arrangement for $22.50.  Or share the donation 

with a friend, each paying for 1 arrangement. You may place 

your check in the offering plate or mail it to the office (note 

ALTAR FLOWERS in the memo section).  Be sure to include your 

dedication(s), or call Toni in the office with this important 

information.                                                                                \ 

F L O W E R  C H A R T 

BE SURE TO SIGN UP ON THE FLOWER CHART IN THE NARTHEX 

2013 \ 2014 
COUNCIL  

PRESIDENT: ·································  
  ················· Marylou Ludwig 
  ·················· 909.215.0397 
VICE PRESIDENT: ························  
  ······················· Derek Adkins 
  ··························· 241.2016 
SECRETARY: ································  
  ·················· Lyle Hodgerson 
  ··························· 681.2798 
TREASURER: ·································  
  ············· Marge Steinbrinck 
  ··························· 685.8812 
MEMBER AT LARGE ····················  
  ···················· James Sansom 
  ··························· 351.8139 
David Grefe ········ 328.9267 
Shera Harner · 909.653.0317 
Michelle Larsen ······················  
Paula Smith ·········· 687.2495 
Darrell Springer ·· 735.9177 
Larry Subriar ········ 684.0887 
Luke Williams ······ 729.6677 
 
 

SUNDAY SCHEDULE 
EDUCATION HOUR ······························· 9:00AM 
 PRAISE FEST FOR ALL ············ 9:00AM - 9:15AM 
 SUNDAY SCHOOL ··············· 9:15AM - 9:45AM 
 ADULT STUDY ······················· 9:15AM - 9:45AM 

SERVICE OF HOLY COMMUNION ··· 10:00AM 
 YOUTH SUNDAY ····························· Fifth Sunday 

YOUTH BIBLE STUDY ·························· 11:30AM 

EDEN LUTHERAN CHURCH STAFF 
PASTOR: Rev. Linda Brown 

DIRECTOR EDEN LUTHERAN SCHOOL: Darlene Keaneman 

PRESIDENT OF THE CONGREGATION: Marylou Ludwig 

ADMINISTRATIVE SECRETARY /
BOOKKEEPER: Toni Douthitt 

DIRECTOR OF MUSIC / ORGANIST /  
BELL CHOIR DIRECTOR: David Christensen 

EDITOR: Susan Downer 

NOVEMBER  DECEMBER 

3 Ron & Pat Sinclair 1 Ron & Pam Smith 

10 Harvey Clark 8 Harvey Clark 

17 Lyn & Terry McClellan 15 Nancy Svete 

24 Bob & Lori Frey 22 Eloise Waldron 

  29 Adkins, Castro, & Painter 
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